
Issue 45 

In pursuit of excellence 

King’s Oak Academy, Brook Road, Bristol, BS15 4JT  Tel:  01179 927 127     Email:  principal@koac.org.uk  

Website:  www.kingsoakacademy.org.uk    King’s Oak Academy is part of the Cabot  Learning Federation 

  King’s Oak News 

Art at KOA 
 

Year 10 have been busy creating reduction lino prints this 
term. They have taken 
inspiration from the 
school environment 
after looking at the artist 
George Shaw. 

They worked really patiently to 
carve away specific areas of 
their design before printing each 
colour. It's a tricky and 
challenging process to control 
and so I'd like to congratulate 
Year 10 artists for their 
perseverance and creativity with 
this project.   

Prints by Ellis and Lucy. 
 

DT at KOA 
 

Here are some examples of the 
excellent DT coursework that has 
been submitted by our students 
for their GCSE exams this year.  
Well done to the students for such 
an amazing effort. 

 

 As we close term 5, Year 11 are on 

day 75 of the 100-day plan to see 

them through until the Leavers’ 

Assembly and Prom. Day 1 of the 

plan fell on Monday 11 March which 

now seems a long way off. Year 11 

are coming in over half term to work 

with subject staff on revision for the 

final run of exams and finishing on 

Day 100. The students have 

approached the exams in a thoroughly focused manner; 

revision is now part of their day to day culture and we have 

seen commitment from each student aiming to do their very 

best. They have certainly dreamt big, reflected honestly and 

are learning brilliantly; that’s what we want.  

Since we tweaked the behaviour policy in the secondary 

straight after Easter, I have been delighted with the support 

from parents for the changes. The support is most evident in 

the daily conversations parents are having with staff and their 

son/daughter to ensure they are ready to learn throughout 

the day. So thank you parents and keep it up! 

Over in the Acorn our KS1 students have been focused on 

the KS1 SATs for the past month and whilst we have not put 

them under the same pressure as Year 11, they have worked 

diligently in completing the assessments and not letting the 

process interfere with the rest of their brilliant learning. 

Back in the secondary, as we start Term 6 I am giving 

students permission to do the following. From Monday 3 

June students may EITHER wear their normal school uniform 

OR their KOA PE kit for the duration of Term 6. We have 

introduced this into Term 6 for the last couple of years and it 

has proven successful in helping students manage the heat 

on a site that has buildings and spaces which do not regulate 

the heat well. However, any student either not in their normal 

school uniform or their KOA PE kit will be sent home to 

change into the correct attire (once we have made contact 

with parents/carers). 

Have a restful half term and I look forward to seeing all of our 

students return to the Academy on Monday 3 June at the 

usual time. 

 

Term 5 

2018-2019 Trust      -      Respect      -      Inspire 

A reminder that Term 5 finishes on Friday 24th May.  Term 6 starts on Monday 3rd June. 

Richard Clutterbuck, Principal 



Upcoming Events  

You can find more information on the website calendar 

Friday 24th May Last day of Term 5 

Monday 3rd June First day of Term 6 

Wednesday 5th June Year 10 Parents’ Evening 

Week beginning  17th June Year 9 and 10 Mock exams 

Week beginning 24th June Year 9 and 10 Mock exams 

Week beginning 24th June Year 6 Transition Week 

Monday 24th June Parent Forum 

Monday 24th June Academy Council Meeting 

Tuesday 25th June Year 6 Induction Day and Evening 

Monday 1st July CLF Battle of the Bands 

Week beginning 1st July KS3 online assessments 

Friday 5th July INSET DAY—Academy closed to students 

Friday 5th July Year 11 Prom 

Week beginning 8th July KS3 online assessments 

Week beginning 8th July Enterprise Week 

Wednesday 10th July Secondary Sports Day 

Monday 15th July Parent Forum 

Thursday 18th July KS3.KS4 Celebration Event 

Tuesday 23rd July Last day of Term 6 

 

Music at KOA 

The Rocky Monster Show was a tremendous success! 

With a cast of over fifty, on and off the stage, from Years 7 -11, 
audiences for the four performances left the Hexagon with a 
smile on their faces and a song in their minds. 

There were many outstanding performances and it would be 
unfair to single out any individuals - well done to everybody 
involved. 

The spirit of the musical was a true and fitting tribute to Mr Gary 
Kennedy, our Performing Arts Technician, who sadly passed 
away recently.  

It was also really pleasing to be able to thank the audiences for 
their excellent contribution towards the collection for the Kelsey 
Smart Forever fund (Meningitis Now) which amounted to around 
£400. 

The cast are looking forward to their trip to see Matilda at the 
Bristol Hippodrome in June as part of their thank you for their 
excellent contribution towards the academy  ethos. 

The CLF, Battle of the Bands, at The City Academy Bristol -

1st July at 6.30 pm. 

This year King's Oak will be represented by Joe Foxhall (Year 
11- the winner of the KOA Talent show) and Lola-Mae Donovan  
(Year 8). 

Please support these musicians by attending and cheering and 
clapping for them - this really does influence the judges! 

Seriously, we welcome your support.  Tickets will be available 
shortly via Mr Warren, or you can pay on the door. Although 
prices have not yet been confirmed they are normally around 
£3.00. As soon as we know more, information will be posted on 
the KOA Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/
kingsoakacademy/ 

Yamaha Music Point concert - Saturday 8th June at . 

2.00pm.     

The Music Department is 
the base for the Bristol 
Music Point (Yamaha) with 
tuition on electric guitar, 
keyboards and drums 
happening each week at 
different times. 

This concert is a showcase event for students to demonstrate 
what they have learnt in their lessons. 

All are welcome.  There is no entrance fee, but a donation to 
charity - The Kelsey Smart Forever Fund (Meningitis Now) is 
most welcome! 

For further information about Yamaha music tuition please see 
their Facebook page:   https://www.facebook.com/BristolYMP/ 

 

 
News from the LRC 

For those students  in 
Years 7, 8 and 9 working 
towards completing their 
Reading Passports, a 
reminder that the 
deadline for returning 
them to Mrs Gilardoni in 
the LRC is 30th June 
2019.    Keep reading and 

quizzing over the holiday! 

Gardening Club 

The Gardening Club have 
had their first harvest this 
year—broad beans which will 
be used in an exciting Thai 
recipe.. Rhubarb, 
raspberries, strawberries and 
blueberries are all looking 
good and the potato crop 
should be interesting this 
year with many varieties not 
available on the high 

street.  We have herbs if you are in the cooking mood, just 
ask.  Well done students for all the effort put in to keep the plots 
growing. 

Drama Club 

There will be a new Drama Club starting up after 
half term on a Wednesday after school.  This will 
be open to all year groups and  abilities and we 
will be covering a range of theatre skills and 
genres as well as working towards regular 
performances in school.   

Drinking bottles in school 

With the warmer weather during the summer, please make sure 
your child brings a refillable water bottle to school to keep 
hydrated. 

Students  who have had items of clothing confiscated for not being correct 

school uniform are expected to collect them from the school office at the 

end of the day.   Many items of clothing are never collected.  Two weeks 

after the start of every new term the unclaimed items of clothing will be 

donated to charity, so please encourage your child to collect their non-

uniform clothing as soon as possible if it has been confiscated. 


